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“Hospice volunteers give their time and talent because they 
truly care about people in the community,” said Tasha Stencil, 
Manager of Hospice House and Volunteers. “Volunteers tell 
me that it brings them great joy and they feel so much reward 
from serving others. Their generous gift of time enhances the 
patient and family experience and represents the phenomenal 
caring spirit of our communities.” 

In 2017, volunteers provided approximately 6,300 hours 
of service to support hospice patients and family members 
served by Aspirus Comfort Care and Hospice Services. One 
of these very special hospice volunteers is Mary Ventzke from 
Kronenwetter.

“I have met so many wonderful people through volunteering 
for hospice – patients, family members and staff,” said 
Ventzke recently. “It’s hard to believe how small our world 
actually is. It’s surprising how many people I’ve met who 
know someone that I know.”

Mary Ventzke began volunteering as a homecare volunteer 
about nine years ago. Currently, she spends a few hours each 
week visiting a patient in their home setting. Ventzke had 
family members who used hospice care services in Minnesota. 

“Hospice offered a variety of different types of care for my 
family members, including chaplain services,” said Ventzke.  
“I thought it was wonderful.” 

Ventzke spent 31 years employed in a variety of roles for 
North Central Health Care in Wausau. 

“As my children grew up, I had more time available,” Ventzke 
said. “What is one or two hours out of a week? There are many 
great service organizations out there that need volunteers.  
I feel that it’s important to give back to the community.” 

Three years ago when Ventzke retired, she decided that she 
would like to get more involved with hospice care. In addition 
to making weekly home visits, two mornings a month she 
assists with clerical office tasks. Last November, Ventzke 
and her grandchildren volunteered for Festival of Trees, a 
community event that supports hospice care. 

There are many different ways to volunteer for hospice. To 
find out more, visit Aspirus.org/volunteers or call Tasha at 
715.847.2705.
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A newsletter for family and friends of Aspirus Comfort Care and Hospice Services

Thank You Hospice Volunteers! 
National Volunteer Week – April 15-21

Mary Ventzke and Dawn Merriam assist with office clerical tasks.
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The human condition is fraught with 
circumstance which pulls us in many 
directions and then calls us to again 
find ‘balance’. 	

We are inundated with concepts of 
work/life balance, eating a balanced 
diet, emotional middle ground – the 
elusive state of balance. We have highs 
and we have lows, ups and downs, 

joys and sorrows.  Christian scripture speaks of a ‘time’ 
for everything. Hindu’s have the symbol of yin and yang. 
Conceptually appealing – a state of equilibrium. 

It has become clearer to me that balance is not necessarily a 
sustained “state of being” but something we strive for. It is 
not a held ‘state’ of balance in the lessons. It is not so much 
the falling out of balance but it is the moving toward balance 
that is the wisdom. It is our actions to return to that which is 
more steady, and it is by our falling over we are provided the 
opportunity to pull ourselves back up that we are more full in 
our humanness. 

It is not what happens to us – it is our reactions that define, 
strengthen and teach us. It is seeking balance that may be the 
lesson. 

Often in grief the teachings are about finding a ‘new normal’, 
which may be as elusive as balance and it is tough work. Now, 
what to do on her birthday, how to celebrate the fourth of July 
without them, or Father’s Day? All of this takes work to figure 
out what feels more balanced. 

Getting back up – that is what we strive for. While you 
may find yourself leaning to try to stay “upright,” it takes 
intentional, deliberate practice to find a new normal.  You 
may fall over several times. 

Gravity and grief are a part of life. You will get back up. For it 
is in the seeking, remembering, loving, storytelling, crying and 
laughing that we heal.  

Wishing you all the strength to seek your balance…. 

Grieving and Balance
by Amy L. Kitsembel, M.Ed., CSW, FT 
Bereavement Coordinator

Camp Hope
Camp HOPE (Helping Others’ Pain End) is a wonderful 
place in central Wisconsin where children and teenagers 
gather to work through the grieving process after a 
loved one dies. The camp gently guides the children and 
teenagers through the complex emotions by showing them 
that they are not alone. 

Fun is the top priority at Camp HOPE. The children and 
teenagers learn that it is okay to laugh and play and that 
to do so is not disrespectful to the memory of the person 

who died. Through playing, sharing, and being together 
with peers and staff who know the pain, the children and 
teenagers realize that the emotions they are feeling are a 
normal part of grief. 

Because of the generosity of many individuals, groups and 
businesses, Camp HOPE is offered free of charge. The 
next camp dates are May 19-20 and Sept. 29-30. For more 
information, visit www.camphopeforkids.org.
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Ben Wolfe, M.Ed., L.I.C.S.W., Fellow in Thanatology
(Seminar Presenter) 

Ben Wolfe is a grief, loss and trauma trainer and consultant.  He served for 28 years as the 
founder, program manager and grief therapist for St. Mary’s Medical Center’s Grief Support 
Center in Duluth, Minnesota.  Ben provided life-threatening illness and bereavement 
counseling for people from pre-school to senior citizens. He has given over 2,000 presentations 
at the regional, state, national and international levels, taught university graduate courses for 
over 25 years, and a course on life-threatening illness at the University of Minnesota, Duluth 
School of Medicine for 23 years. 

Ben is former president of the international Association for Death Education and Counseling 
(ADEC) and for 24 years served as chair of the 300 member Minnesota Coalition for Death 
Education and Support.  In addition to chapters in books, he has authored numerous articles 
related to grief and loss and received numerous awards for his service.  

Understanding Grief - Spring Seminar 2018

Hanging On or Letting Go? 
Rebalancing Our World  
After Death or Loss
A community seminar for grieving families

Thursday, April 19, 2018  |  7:00 – 9:00 pm 
Free of charge and open to the public
How do individuals and their families “rebalance their 
lives” after a loss, be it a death, traumatic event, or any 
crisis?  And, how can one live with a “Yes I can” attitude…
not only helping themselves, but in turn, also others.  This 
program will provide strategies and interventions to help 
individuals, their families and friends trying to cope with 
the opportunities and struggles on the “loss journey,” and 
examine how individuals live their lives, Hanging On or 
Letting Go? 

Helping Individuals and Families 
Move from Coping and Surviving, 
to Being Transformed and Thriving
A seminar for clergy, hospice, and others who care  
for the bereaved

Friday, April 20, 2018  |  9:00 am – Noon 
Fee: $50  |  Open to the public
Situations concerning loss of any type, are a part of life and 
occur on a regular basis in the lives of individuals and their 
families.  However, how is it that one can “grow” after a 
devastating and life-changing crisis or traumatic event?  How 
can one in their “new normal” at some point see the world 
as still a bright place to live?  And, what is the difference 
between persons who move from coping and surviving, to 
being transformed and thriving?  This workshop will provide 
strategies and clinical interventions to help individuals and 
families trying to cope with the opportunities and struggles 
on the “loss journey.” Both seminars will be held at:

Holiday Inn & Suites – Cedar Creek  
1000 Imperial Avenue, Rothschild, WI 

For more information or a program brochure contact: 
Wings—a Grief Education Ministry 
Nan or Gary Zastrow  715.845.4159 or nanwings1@gmail.com

Or Aspirus Comfort Care and Hospice Services 
Amy Kitsembel 715.847.2703

Professional CEU’s available for both programs.

SEMINAR ONE SEMINAR TWO

Presented by Wings™-a Grief Education Ministry who  
partners with Aspirus Comfort Care & Hospice Services  

to provide these seminars as a community service. 

Other major sponsors include Brainard Funeral Home,  
Helke Funeral Home, and Peterson/Kraemer Funeral Homes & 

Crematory. For a complete list of sponsors, visit www.wingsgrief.org.

Support for this  project was provided through  
the B.A. & Esther Greenheck Foundation.
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Festival of Trees Raises $214,000

Hospice House Renovation Complete

Thanks to our community and wonderful volunteers, this 
year’s Festival of Trees event was a great success! Thousands 
of guests attended Festival of Trees during the week of 
Thanksgiving. Guests viewed more than 130 holiday trees, 
wreaths, mantels, and specialty items at Stoney Creek Inn in 
Rothschild, that were donated by people in our community 
for raffle and silent auction.

The Aspirus Health Foundation surpassed this year’s goal 
of $180,000 by raising $214,000 to support Aspirus Comfort 
Care and Hospice Services, including two community 
bedrooms at Aspirus Hospice House for patients with 
identified financial need.

“This level of support speaks volumes to the value that our 
community places on our hospice program at Aspirus,” 
said Aspirus Health Foundation Executive Director, Kalynn 
Pempek. “We’re grateful for the support of businesses, 
individuals, and volunteers who helped make this community 
fundraising event a success!”

Thank you to all who supported Festival of Trees with time, 
talent, and donations. We could not do it without you!  

With the support and gifts of many individuals, organizations, 
and groups, the interior renovation project at Aspirus 
Hospice House is complete. The project included eight patient 
bedrooms with private bathrooms and space for families and 
friends, along with a main kitchen, sub-kitchen, dining room, 
great room, meditation room, and guest bathroom.

We are grateful to our community for making this important 
renovation project possible. It will touch the lives of thousands 
of people who need hospice care in the comfort of a home-like 
setting for decades to come. For more photos visit aspirus.org/
foundation.

To commemorate their 20th consecutive year of decorating an item  
for Festival of Trees, the Area Hairdressers decorated an emerald green and 
silver tree with a quilted tree skirt ---- Sometimes Money Does Grow on Trees! 

(L to R) Barbara Van Slate, Ruthie Perry, Bev Scheffler, Sharon Ostrowski,  
Mary Hermes, Kay Paul, Audrey Sann.

Hospice House kitchen after recent renovation. Hospice House volunteers, Reese Aarthun and Barb Breese,  
planned and prepared the New Year’s Eve Buffet annual party  

at Hospice House for residents and family members. 

TO BENEFIT ASPIRUS COMFORT CARE AND HOSPICE SERVICES

A special thanks to: Aspirus Volunteers, B.A. & Esther Greenheck Foundation, Community Foundation  
of North Central Wisconsin, Dudley Foundation, Festival of Trees, and Run for Hospice.



5

Excellence ($10,000 and above)
Dudley Foundation, Inc.

Life ($5,000-$9,999)
Aspirus Volunteers
Estate of Nancy Comley
Vinay and Madhu Luthra
Wausau Coated Products, Inc. Fund 
   within the Community Foundation  
   of North Central Wisconsin

Health ($2,500-$4,999)
Give With Liberty Employee Donations

Hope ($1,000-$2,499)
Richard Austin
Tim Buttke and Kay Gruling
Edgewood Archers
Bill and Sally Gau
Craig and Sarah Hackworth
Juedes-Molinaro Family  
   Foundation, Inc.
Ron and Jan Klimisch
Cheryl Kohnhorst
John and Marcie Ludkey
Don and Sherrie Rahne
Mary Rhode
St. Andrew Lutheran Church
Michael Tauschek

Integrity ($500-$999)
Erik and Margaret Anderson
Associated Bank
Charles Brushert
Barry Detert
Bob Elbe
Bruce Goetsch
Gary Gray and Ruth Risley-Gray 
John & Mary Hartwig Foundation 
   Fund within the Community 
   Foundation of North Central  
   Wisconsin
Peter and Lynn Heinz
Kathy and Scott Lafferty
Caroline Mason
Janice Michalski
Doug Pittsley
Judith Elaine Wade
David and Lorri Wanserski
Sharon West
Kathrine White
Milton Wisler

Strength ($250-$499)
Cindy Eberhardt
Holy Name of Jesus Parish
Jane Honeycutt
Paul Josiger
Florence LaCalamita
Daniel Lampe
Tom and Susie Macken
Cynthia Meyering
Virgie Mroczenski
Judy North
Ann Parker
David and Barb Patefield
Michael Pierce
Friends & Family of Lucille Popahl
Duane and Kimberly Radtke
Red Eye Brewing Company
Dennis Schmidt
Nancy Schroeder
John and Carol Stilp
Travelinc, LLC
Jolie Wood

Courage ($100-$249)
Bruce and Bev Abbott
Cindy Abraham
Arlene Altenburg
Kenneth and Alice Andraski
Rachel Baade
Gerald and Helene Baer
David and Ellen Baese
Ralph and Bethalou Barker
Peggy Baumann
Leslie and Phyllis Baumer
Jayne Beilke
Gary Bezucha
Jim and Sue Binder
BMO Harris Bank
Steven Bodemer
Richard and Charlotte Boehmer
Penny Boldrey
Jessica Bonifas
Bob and Lee Borneman
Jerome and Judith Buch
Joan Buntin
Dawn Mae Burish
Burns Auxiliary No. 388 V.F.W.
Edith Carpenter-Neu
Mary Kay De Broux
Thomas and Lori Doughman
Greg and Sherry Drewsen
Mary Ann Dykes
Barbara Ellenberg

Patricia Erdman
Michael and Diane Fochs
Joan Foster
David and Pat Frankhart
Gary and Gina Freels
Christine Gabriel
Jim and Lynn Goheen
Jacob and Gail Hable
Al and Joni Hahn
Julie Hess
Peter and Nancy Hessert
Maggie Holt
Jeffrey and Grace Ignatowski
Inner Piece LLC
Mike Jacobs
Gregg and Laurie Johnson
Mary Justen
Norma Kalepp
Judith Kamin
Thea Keamy
Rhody Kedrowicz
Lee and Joanne Kelly
Doug and Betty Jo Klingberg
Robert and Gail Knaack
Larry and Mary Ann Knoblock
Kathy Kocik
Dean and Dawn Krahn
Tom and Nancy Kryshak
Robert and Angela Kucirek
Le Sage & Associates Inc
Gary Lech
Lola Lendrum
Bob Linaberry-Charis
Jayne Luce
Rachel Lyons
Ryan and Anna Marciniak

David and Carol Marquardt
Larry Meyer Construction Co., LLC
John and Sheila Miech
Roberta Mieritz
Bret and Sarah Miller
Mark and Jamelle Milne
Al and Mary Nordstrom
Dennis and Mary O’Flyng
Leon Olbrantz
Kate Passineau
Pelican Lake Womens Civic Club
Anonymous
Anonymous
Joe and Cathy Rohling
Michelle Salazar
Virginia Salo
Ardell Salzwedel, Lorna Grabko, 
   Darlene Osness
Gary Scavongelli
Ken and Jo Schaefer
William Schilling
Loretta Schmidt
Bob and Norita Schottler
Shannon Schulfer
Patricia Seubert
Jim and Karen Sislo
Sandra Smith
Dave and Bev Smith
Judy Stevens
Stifel
Gary and Sarah Stroyny
Mike and Patricia Tatro
Luann Theis
Wausau Tile
Dale and Carol Wiesman
Dale Wilms
Laurie Zen Netzow
Brian Zinsmeister

Your donations are used to support our work beyond the reimbursement provided by insurance and other sources. This important funding is 
critical to meeting the needs of patients suffering from life-limiting and terminal illness and providing comfort for their families and friends. 

Thank you! We are grateful to the many individuals, organizations, and corporations that help us fulfill our mission to provide compassionate 
hospice, palliative, and grief care for people in north central Wisconsin.

Thank You for Your Generous Community Support

Partners in Health donors
We are grateful to you and the following individuals who have chosen to celebrate the life of another through a memorial or an annual gift. 
This list represents gifts from September 1, 2017 to January 31, 2018. All attempts are made to accurately recognize donors. If you notice a 
misspelling, error, or omission, please contact the Aspirus Health Foundation at 715-847-2470.

Eric Weaver shares his gift of 
music at Hospice House.
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Compassion (Gifts Up to $99)
George and Helen Ackerman
Darlene Albrecht
Ron Alexander
Jeanne Alexejun
Richard and Dianne Ames
Barbara Anklam
Dan and Lori Artz
Randy and Tammy Balausky
Denny and Nancy Bartosch
Kevin Barttelt
Bernie Baumann
Charles and Phyllis Beck
Ron and Jo Beckman
Barb and Jim Beese
Don and Gladys Beese
Ronald Berna
Phil and Helen Bickley
Jamie Boboltz
Carl and Mary Borowczyk
Patrick Braatz
Bradley Chiropractic &  
   Physical Therapy
Bill and Nancy Bradley
Thomas and Carol Brandenburg
Ann Brandt
Barb Breese
Terry and Cindy Brenner
Jerrine and Mary Jo Brinker
Mike and Barb Brown
Heidi Brunkow
Kathryn Bushar
Deb Cherek
Anonymous
Kathryn Connolly
Dennis and Mary Jane Cramer
Eleanor Dahlke
Rosemary Dallman
Steve and Marla Day
Mary Dobeck
Dwight and Denice Dorpat
Khristin Dupuis
Sue Edison
Faith Lutheran Church Women
Jerry and Audrey Fellbaum
Gloria Field
Craig and Rebecca Filiatreaux
Greg and Bonnie Foley
Darrold and Nancy Folz
Steve and Wendy Fox

Ricardo and Sharon Garcia
Roman and Peggy Gau
Thomas and Sue Gau
Susan Gau Krueger
JoAnne Goelden
Sandi Goetsch
Kevin and Ann Goetsch
Raymond and Georgiana Gorski
Terry and June Grabau
Curt and Ruth Grauer
John Greenwood
Harlan and Elaine Grinde
Lenard and Audrey Habeck
Robert and Faye Hale
Agnes Heil
Peggy Heinz
Debbie Henry
Carl and Sally Hertting
Sue Hilgemann
Arden and Molly Hoffmann
David and Patricia Holcomb
Arthur Hoppe and Karen Hegemann
Elaine Hoppe
Joseph and Janice Huber
Daryl and Shirley Iczkowski
J&D Tube Benders Inc
Bruce and Susie Jaecks
Randy and Julie Johnson
Allan and Charlotte Juedes
Verland and Marilyn Kasten
Vernon Kasten
Barbara Kasten
Anonymous
Mary Kettle
Pudge Kimbel
Frederick and Cindy Klemm
Gerald and Leah Klopotek
Arnold and Rita Klos
Michael and Janet Klosinski
Richard Knudson
Linda Konkol
Judith Kort
Martin and Sandy Krach
Roger and Judy Kraft
Anthony Kraus
Ruth Kriewald
Marlo and Lynn Krueger
Rosemarie Laffin
Norma Lang
Karen Leopold
Amita Lofgren

Judy Louis
Joyce Luedke
Chuck and Peggy MacCarthy
Karen Maier
Heather Martell
Curt and Katrina Matsche
Michael and Kathleen Maves
Anonymous
Celia McMullen
Connie Michlig
Suzan Miller
Jack and Sheryl Morris
Dave Mueller
William and Robin Mueller
Carolyn Muir
Tim and Lois Murphy
Amanda Murphy
Karen Nerison
Ginny Neumueller
Dennis and Laurayne Nicoliasen
Dorothy Nieuwenhuis
Russell and Leila Nikolai
Patricia Nitzsche
Charlene Nowak
Joan Oliva
Mary Olsen
Todd and Susan Osness
Joan Pagel
Ardell and Nancy Passehl
Carol Patton
Dorothy Paulsen
Dennis and Grace Pegorsch
Kalynn Pempek
Jenifer Perr
Chris and Kris Peterson
Coreen Poeske
Mike and Betty Porrey
Lyle and Marge Pospyhalla
Edwin and Rita Rae Prahl
Patricia Preller
Quality Foods IGA of Rib Mountain
Leurelle Reynolds
Dave and Kathy Reynolds
Doug and Joanne Roebuck
Karen Rogers
Richard and Arlene Roth
Janice Ruplinger
Vicki Sanfelipo
Norman and Mary Schardt

Andy and Sally Schell
Gilbert and Violet Schmidt
Kathy Schmirler
Dale and Lauren Schnelle
School District of Marathon
Lola Schultz
Lynn Schulz
Deborah Sleik
Andrew Smebakken
Kim Smerda
John and Sandy Solheim
Win Spencer
Jennifer St. John
St. Stephen Lutheran Church Women
Rodney and Marcia Stanczak
Bernette Steffenhagen
Mike and Shirley Stelzl
Ann Stieber
Cynthia Strampe
Gerald Strehlow and Karen Kyle
Beverly Sturm
Audrey Tessmer
Mary Lou Theilig
Steve and Delores Toboyek
Keven and Beth Tornow
Truist
Donald Urban
Joseph and Julie Vandenhouten
Raymond and Delores Vesel
Richard Wachtl
Irene Wagner
Janice Wahn
Paul and Kay Walkowicz
Peggy Walton
Jolane Weber
Becky Wendland
Vida Ann Wendt
Richard and Sharon Wick
Martin and Lavonne Wieloch
Joanne Wilson
Jane Winge
Bob and Fay Winter
Wipfli, LLP
George and Pat Witteman
Fran Woller
Richard and Joanne Yunker
Mary Ziemendorf
Karl and Lora Zinsmeister

Partners in Health donors (continued)

Hunter Krautkramer of Marathon 
Boy Scout Troop 458 created and 
donated to Aspirus Hospice House 
the raised bed garden that was 
his Eagle Scout project. Hunter’s 
grandma lived at Hospice House 
and this was his way to give back for 
the excellent service and hospitality 
received during her stay.  Hunter is 
pictured with Tasha Stencil, Manager 
of Hospice House & Volunteers.

Hospice House volunteers, Susan Aho, Marilyn Worden, Carol DeBauche,  
and Sandy Welbes gather in the recently renovated kitchen.
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2510
5 Koshas Yoga and Wellness
Reese and John Aarthun
Abby Bank
AHEAD, LLC
Lisa Ahlers
Geri Albright
Alliance Collection Agencies, Inc.
Aspirus Comfort Care And Hospice 
   Services Staff
Aspirus Medevac Team
Aspirus Volunteers
Aspirus Wausau Hospital Palliative 
   Care Unit Staff
Associates in Pathology
Allan and Celeste Babl
Judy Baptist
Becca’s Cafe’
Ken and Diane Becher
Bling It Around Again, LLC
BMO Harris Bank
Sarah Bohman
Sid and Joan Bouldin
Bouvet Barn
Brainard Funeral Home
Brews Brothers Pub
Briq’s Soft Serve
Jodie Brown
Marne and Kevin Bruner
Mark and Liz Burgess
B.J. Carden
Kris Carlson
CDW
CenterStage
Mark and Nicole Chickering
Church Mutual Insurance  
   Company Foundation
Cisco Systems Inc.
City Grill
Cloverbelt Credit Union
Connexus Association
Jamie and Jenny Costa
Covenant Community Presbyterian
Covenant Community Presbyterian 
   Church Lunch Bunch
Tim and Sarah Culver
Culvers
Sundee Dawson
Delta Dental of Wisconsin
Jenna Diedrich
Diversified Installation Service, Inc.
Lori Doering
Domtar Paper Co., LLC
Dee Dunn
Teri Eberhardy
Kathy Einan
Erin Eisch
Bob Elbe
Dennis and Kandace Elmergreen
ENT Associates
Kim and Guy Entenmann
EO Johnson Business Technologies
Epic Systems Corporation
Evolutions In Design
Fabiano Brothers Wisconsin, LLC
Tim and Lana Falkowski
Mark and Kerry Fehrman
Katie Felch
Lisa Felch
Tom and Janet Felch

First English Lutheran Church
Roger and Kate Fletcher
Tamara Fletcher
Steve and Wendy Fox
Kendy Frame
D.J. and Mary Clare Freeman
Wendy Gaffney
Gering Family Foundation
Glaser Dental
Kathy and Chris Graham
Granite Peak Ski Area
Great Dane
Greenheck Fan Corporation
Greenwood Hills Country Club, Inc.
Wayne and Dianne Gresl
Thomas and Ruth Griswold
Charles and Clara Grizzell
Brian and Sara Hansen
John and Sally Hattenhauer
Helke Funeral Home, Inc.
Debbie Henry
Ben and Leah Herdrich
Oren and Cindy Hermel
Mary Hermes
Matt and Sandy Heywood
Ho-Chunk Nation Nekoosa
Tim and Jennifer Hockin
Lisa Hoganson
Hovda/Kristo Othodontics DDS
Image Makers Hair Salon, LLC
Intercity State Bank
Pam Jackson
Shannon and Jason Jacobson
Jefferson Street Inn
Sandy Jensen
Jerry’s Music
Jim Kryshak Jewelers
John Marshall Elementary School
Dave and Jane Johnson
Rebecca Johnson
Chad and Deborah Kane
Kasha Salon
Pudge Kimbel
Joan Klehr and Family
Eugene and Carol Knapp
Mary Knuteson
Pamela and Jonathon Koch
Kolbe & Kolbe Millwork Co, Inc.
Cindy Kolosso-Elmer
Bette Koziel-Jacobs
John and Melissa Krasowski
Connie Krause
Krause, Howard & Company, S.C.
Scott and Katie Kreuser
Tad and Sarah Krolicki
Krueger Floral-N- Gifts
Dana Lach
Carolyn LaPorte
Alyssa Lech
Carol Lemke
Darrell and Angela Lentz
Lil’ Ole Winemaker Shoppe
Jose’ and Shannon Livingston
Loving Traditions Cakery, LLC
Darlene Loy
Jolene Lucci
Maple Ridge Farms, Inc.
Marathon Cheese Corporation
Kendra Masanz
Michael and Melissa Matteson

Medical College of Wisconsin -  
   Central Wisconsin
Melissa Marie Salon
Shirley Merker
Merle Norman Cosmetics
Midwest Communications, Inc.
Mid-Wisconsin Beverage, Inc.
Pat and Dottie Miner
Miron Construction
Todd and Melissa Mittelsteadt
Modern Builders & Suppliers, Inc.
Mendee Monfils
Mudra FACE Aesthetics & Bodywork
Joshua and Kelly Mullins
Adam and Danielle Mullins
Don and Londa Mullins
Mullins Cheese, Inc.
Navieve Fromagerie
Nicole’s Boutique
Nicolet National Bank
Bill and Deb Nietert
Nigbur’s Fine Furniture
Kris Nimz
Erin Noll
Linda and Duane Nolte
Nueske’s at Gulliver’s Landing
Sharon Oertel
Orthopaedic Associates of Wausau, S.C.
Sharon Ostrowski
Patron Mexican Restaurant
Amanda Patterson
Kay Paul
Pearl Luvs Earl
Anonymous
Kalynn Pempek
Ruthie Perry
Peterson Kraemer Funeral Homes
Charlie and Donna Peth
Peth Family Fund
Stacy Pettit
Pizza Ranch
PK Creations, LLC
Polito’s Pizza
Jason and Heidi Potocki
Primrose Retirement Community  
   and Memory Care
Quality Foods IGA of Rib Mountain
Radiology Associates of Wausau, S.C.
Raymond and Marie Goldbach 
   Foundation, Inc.
Red Eye Brewing Company
Rennes Health & Rehab Center
John and Karen Rhyner
Rib Mountain Paper, LLC
Riiser Energy
River District Antique Mall
River Valley Bank Foundation
Rocket Industrial
Tara Rossman
Theresa Rothenberger
Ruder Ware
Rob and Kris Rybarczyk
Michelle Samuelson
Audrey Sann
Autumn Sapinski
Scott and Carmen Sauer
Tracy Scheel
Ron and Bev Scheffler
Schenck, S.C.
Steve Schmidt

Bev Schmidt
Harland and Kathy Schraufnagel
Sconni’s Alehouse & Eatery
Greg and Sarah Sewall
Shepherd & Schaller Sporting Goods
Lynn Shields
Jim and Karen Sislo
Slumberland Furniture
Kim Smerda
Smith Photographic Arts
St. Matthew Parish
Greg and Mary Stacker
Grace Stanke
Starbucks of Wausau
MaryAnn Steffes
Bev Stencil
Stifel
Stoney Creek Hotel and  
   Conference Center
Maralyn Stormo
Sammie Stroik
Tim and Amy Stroik
Ruth Suchomski
Surgical Associates
Kim Susens
Beth Tamborino
Tammie’s Touch
The Dirks Group
The George Kress Foundation, Inc.
The Karma Group
The Paisley Mug
Julie and Dave Theisen
John and Sharon Thies
Thrive Foodery
Townies
Trinity Lutheran Church
U Paint & Party Studio, LLC
UMR
Urology Specialists of WI, S.C.
US Bank
Christine Van De Yacht
Barbara Van Slate
Amy Vickers
Vino Latte
Visiting Angels
Voss Studios
WAOW/WYOW Television, Inc.
Wausau Area Builders Association
Wausau Children’s Museum
Wausau Coated Products, Inc. Fund 
   within the Community Foundation  
   of North Central Wisconsin
Wausau Country Club
Cinda Welk
Rachel White
Wickersham Jewelry, Inc.
Bill and Faith Wilfley
Jim and Carol Williams
Wisconsin Valley Wood Turners
Wish Steakhouse
Fran Woller
WoodTrust Bank
WPS Health Solutions
Earl and Kathy Zabel
Lori and Kirk Zemke
Sonja Zemke
Sue Ziebell

Event and in-kind donors Thank you to the many individuals and businesses that have provided important 
support for hospice through special events from September 1, 2017 to January 31, 2018.
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Please notify us if you change your address,  
or if you prefer not to receive Comfort Care.

715.847.2470 - ahf@aspirus.org

COMFORT CARE AND HOSPICE SERVICES

333 Pine Ridge Blvd.
Wausau, WI 54401

Memorial Services 
Open to all community members. 

Tuesday, May 15 - �6:00 pm, Aspirus Wausau Hospital, Medallion Rm.
Wednesday, May 16 - 6:00 pm, Bell Tower Chapel, Merrill 

Living The New Normal After Loss – Part 2
Designed for those who have done some grief work  
and are ready to move forward.

Tuesdays – May 22 & 29 and June 5 & 12 
6:00-8:00 pm, Aspirus Wausau Hospital 
No Charge. Pre-registration required. Space limited. 
Contact: Nan & Gary Zastrow, 715-845-4159

Family Memorial Art – “Treasuring Memories”
An art project for children (of all ages) and their families  
to memorialize a loved one.

Wednesday, July 25    
1:00 – 3:00 pm, Leigh Yawkey Woodson Art Museum  
Registration required. Please call 715-845-7010 

Grief Support Opportunities
Community Memorial Walk 
Open to all. No cost.

Thursday, September 27 
4:00-6:00 pm 
St. Anthony Spiritualty Center, Marathon

The Compassionate Friends 
A self-help support group for parents,  
grandparents, and adult siblings.

Meets the third Wednesday of the month 
7:00–9:00 pm     
Contact: Pamela at 715-581-4343

If you would like to speak to someone about  
your grief, please contact: The Grief Center  
at 715-847-2703 or toll free at 1-866-331-2467.


